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Saturday 30th June ~ Summer Fair  13:00-15:30  

Week beginning 2nd July~ Transition week (all children to move to their new classes) 

Friday 6th July ~ End of Year Reports are to go home for EYFS-Year 5. 

Week beginning the 9th July ~ 17:30 start Got to Dance (Wednesday) and Voice/Musician of the Year(Thursday) 

Tuesday 10th July ~ Year 6 SATs results and Year 6 End of Year Reports to go home. 

Wednesday  11th July ~ Drop in to discuss the end of year reports.  Book Fair will be open in the carpark. 

Monday 16th July ~ Year 5/6 production 14:00 and 18:00 

Tuesday 17th July ~ Year 5/6 Production 09:30 

Wednesday 18th July ~ Year 5 camping residential to Waddecar (Mr Cooper 1, Miss Howarth, Mr Vaughan, Mrs McGrath and Mr Cooper 2) 

Thursday 19th July ~ Summer Disco 

Tuesday 24th July ~ Leaver’s Assembly and Family BBQ from 17:30-21:00 (we ask that no younger siblings stay on for the BBQ and dance) 

Wednesday 25th July ~ End of Year Assembly  

Close for summer at 14:30 
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We have had the most amazing weather but when working we need to take extra care.  Thank you for sending your children in with hats, suncream and 

water.  Our summer fair this year will most certainly be going ahead as scheduled but again please be mindful of the weather as it will be taking place 

outdoors in the sunshine. 

Despite the heat our girls’ football team had a victorious evening on Monday winning with a score of 2-1.  Mr Vaughan was incredibly proud, not only of the 

score but of the team’s attitude and skill.  Our rounders team were not as successful but again were brilliant in effort. 

 

 

A group of keen gardeners were invited 

to work with the residents of Crocus 

Court Poulton to develop their 

community garden.  The children and 

Mrs Hicks enjoyed the opportunity.  The 

children were fabulous and were 

reported to be a ‘credit to Carleton 

Green’. 
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Next week is to be a time of change for our children as all our classes are to be moved up to their next class for a week’s worth of learning.  We have spent 

a lot of time considering the children’s friendship groups and learning needs to create balanced, harmonious classes.  Thank you to those families that 

informed us of specific issues that we would not otherwise have known about.  The additional information provided assisted us with our restructuring for 

the coming year.  The way we organise the learning in our school is something I am very proud of and was something Ofsted acknowledged as a unique 

method to best meet children’s needs and was regarded as a strength of our setting. 

Our Little Chicks will be led by Mrs Catterall with Miss Rickus and Miss Hutchinson supporting the learning of the nursery pupils.  Mrs Catterall is to remain 

as the teacher in Yellow Ducklings and Mrs Lees as the teacher in Brown Ducklings Class.  Mrs Stock, Miss Watmough and Miss Wilson will also remain in 

the team supporting the children with their developments. 

Key Stage One is to be led by Mrs Oddy who is our SENDCo and in her team she will have Miss Clarkson in Parrots Class, Miss Birch in Herons Class and Mrs 

Claydon in Robins Class.  Supporting the teachers and the children will be Mrs Chappell, Mrs Moss, Mr Powell and Mrs Soneya.  Mrs Stock will provide the 

release time for the teachers when they have their planning, preparation and assessment time (PPA). 

Key Stage Two is to be led by Miss Howarth who will be teaching in the Upper Key Stage Two Phase in Hawks Class, Mr Vaughan will remain in Falcons Class 

with Miss Deane and Mrs Billington forming a job share in Eagles Class.  These teachers will be supported by the fabulous Learning Support Assistants Mrs 

Crooks, Mrs White, Mrs Kapa and Mrs McDonald. PPA will be provided by Mrs Cassidy. 

In Lower Key Stage Two we will have Mrs Harding in Owls Class, Mrs Jones in Doves Class and Mr Cooper in Kestrels Class. They will be supported by Miss 

Hardman, Mrs Noctor, Mrs Rodgers and Mrs Hicks.  Mrs Hicks is to continue with her development of Outdoor Learning as this has had the most positive 

impact on our pupils this past term. PPA will be provided by Mrs Gough. 

Miss Murray, our Deputy Headteacher will also be joining our team and will be overseeing the behaviour and pitch of teaching across the Year groups and 

will support the teaching in the Upper KS2 Phase. She will provide the school with cover should teachers be absent to prevent any loss in consistency. 
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Maisie Carter, Jessica 
Asquith, Katie Blight, Zach 

Hobbs, Summer Dixon, 
Joshua Nutton, Sadie Hill, 

Amber Brooks, Amber 
Finn, Laila Hardman, 
Sienna Barber, Lucas 

Wilmot 
 


